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Dear Parents,

Welcome to P1/2! I hope you enjoyed the Summer Holidays and have all had a lovely break.  We are now ready for a busy and exciting first term in P1/2 and I am looking forward to working with you all!  
This term our class topic will be focusing on Julia Donaldson books.  By focusing on a range of interesting and exciting books the children will develop their listening, talking, writing and comprehension skills.  
Literacy

Primary 2 children will continue to learn new sounds, focusing on two letter blends and common words.  We will also continue to develop our writing skills by working on sentence building and story writing.  This term the P2 children will also begin focusing on Spelling.  They will have Spelling Homework and weekly Spelling Assessments.
Primary 1 children will begin learning their initial sounds.  They will learn two new sounds a week and they will take their sound book home from school every day to practise at home.  It is also very important the boys and girls practise holding their pencil properly as they focus on learning the correct letter formations.  
 Maths 
Primary 2 children will continue to focus on their basic number skills up to 20, focusing on addition and subtraction.  We will also continue to implement Big Maths to enhance mental maths skills, encouraging children to build up speed and accuracy when it comes to mental maths questions.  This term in Maths we will also focus on 2D and 3D shape.
Primary 1 children will be learning how to identify, recognise and write the numbers 0-10.  They will also be learning how to count up and down using a number line.  This term in Maths we will also introduce 2D Shapes.
Things to remember:

· Primary 2 - Homework will go home on a Monday and should be handed in on a Thursday morning.  Also, Reading will be heard 3 times a week in class so please ensure your child has their reading book at school with them every day.
· Primary 1 - Please practise the sounds in the Sound Book at home daily.  In addition to this, please practise WordWalls and Reading regularly when it starts coming home too.  We have lots to learn!
· Whole Class - Gym will be on a Thursday and a Friday.  It is useful to leave their gym kit at school and we will remind them to take it home regularly for washing.
I look forward to seeing you at Parents Evening, however if you have any concerns or questions please feel free to speak to me at any point or arrange an appointment.

Many thanks,

Mrs Muir
